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MEMORANDUM OF SUPPORT 

Senate Bill 7275 (Senator Helming) / Assembly Bill 8923 (Assemblywoman Woerner)  

AN ACT TO AMEND THE GENERAL MUNICIPAL LAW, IN RELATION TO A 

COUNTY'S ABILITY TO PURCHASE CERTAIN GOODS DIRECTLY FROM NEW 

YORK STATE GROWERS  

Date: 2/9/2018 

 

New York Farm Bureau, the state’s largest general farm organization, encourages you to support the 

above legislation. If enacted, this bill would make a technical correction, removing references to the 

Commissioner of the Office of General Services and instead require counties to adopt policies and 

procedures governing the procurement of certain goods directly from New York State growers. This 

amendment language is an agreed upon change and would make it easier for boards of cooperative 

educational services (BOCES) and municipalities to procure local farm products without the 

requirement of the formal and time-consuming procurement procedures.  

This bill would extend to local governments an exemption to formal procurement procedures to 

purchase local food similar to those already in effect for state agencies and school districts. State 

agencies may already purchase up to $200,000 for New York-produced food without formal 

procurement, and school districts can use a multiplier based on enrollment to purchase local food and 

milk. Currently, municipalities cannot purchase more than $20,000 without going through formal 

procurement and this bill would change that cap to a multiplier based on population. This would also 

extend to BOCES the same conditions that school districts now benefit from when purchasing local food 

products. This change to the law would make it easier for local governments and BOCES to pair with 

farms to purchase products more directly, streamlining the process for all parties. 

The purchase of local farm products not only benefits the local economy by helping to support farms 

and related businesses, but also can provide fresher products grown or raised to the specifications of the 

municipality or educational institution. This bill will make it easier to provide the quality of fresh, local 

products to the people fed in our local communities, contributing to positive long-term health outcomes 

and building relationships within the community.  

For all these reasons, New York Farm Bureau respectfully requests your support of this legislation. 
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